League of Women Voters of St. Croix Valley
Minutes of Board and Committee Chair Meeting
July 16, 4pm, via Zoom
Board Members Present:  Irene Bugge (Co-President), Beth Wood (Co-President), Kris Surbaugh (Vice president), Evanne Hunt (Secretary), Kathy Streitz (Member Services Chair), Patty Van Nevel (Director), Edna Early (Director), Barb Katt (Director), Nancy Stewart (Budget Committee)
Absent:  Rita Kearns
Welcome 
Business Meeting is called to Order
Co-President Beth Wood welcomed participants and called the meeting to order at 4:09 pm. 
Approve Agenda
Unanimous approval of the agenda with three additions (Project 2025 as directed by LWV, Fundraising and The Quilt Shop opportunity).
[bookmark: _Hlk148445342]Approve Minutes 
[bookmark: _Hlk172038767]Unanimous approval of the minutes for:
· April 16, 2024, meeting
New Business
· Approve Budget - Unanimous approval
· Financial discussion (Nancy Stewart)
· Will sign up for the GiveBIG event (annual fundraising drive), 
· We requested Round Up funds, 
· A possibility is Carol Johnson’s quilt will be given away to a donor in a drawing of donors who contribute at least $100 to get their name in the contest.  Evanne will investigate a separate donation or comment for the quilt on our website. 
· Developing guidelines on what constitutes as a donation,
· Reviewing finances with Kate.
· Project Focus
· Collaboration with Libraries (LLL) (Patty, Rita, Irene, Beth, Kris, Kathy S.).  There is a Storytime box with all the resource information you need for kids to practice voting.  We will work with the librarians to focus on collaborative ways to share voting information with the public. We will identify members that will coordinate with their local librarian. 
· 250 postcards to Voters (Kathy Streitz).  Kathy set August 2 at Robert’s Café to sign and mail; Edna & Beth volunteered to sign some.
· Planning Calendar.  Kudos to Evanne for updating calendar and to Kris for putting in the newsletter. Very useful!
· By-law changes as directed by the LWVUS regarding the New Membership Model. 
· Transition to new membership dues software called ChapterSpot is required by the LWVUS.  Evanne offered to learn the software and train others if necessary.
· Project 2025.  Topic may be on the LWVWI Presidents’ call tomorrow.  If it is not, Beth will contact Brandi for clarification our position.
· Offer received for a work/meeting room in New Richmond at The Quilt Shop.  Requires set times and a person who takes responsibility for the room. 
Old Business
· Guideline Development –planned for September to work on criteria guiding our donations to various organizations (Barb, Irene and Katrina).
· Membership dues structure change LWVUS effective the end of 2024.
· Educating voters about new maps to be used for November election (ongoing at Farmer’s Markets).
Next Meeting Dates
In-person meeting on Tuesday, August 27, 2024, 3:00-4:00 prior to picnic at Kathy Palmquist’s house in Grantsburg.
Adjournment
Beth closed the meeting at 4:59 pm.
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